
STATE OF WEST VIRGINIA, COUNTY OF UPSHUR, CITY OF BUCKHANNON, TO WIT:  
 

A regular meeting of the Buckhannon Sanitary Board was held on Thursday, May 15, 2025, at 7:30 
a.m. in Council Chambers at City Hall. The following were in attendance (GTM is attendance by 
GoToMeeting):  
 
Mayor       Robbie Skinner   Present - GTM 
City Recorder      Randy Sanders   Present  
Assistant Recorder/Director of Finance  Amberle Jenkins   Present  
City Engineer      Jay Hollen    Present - GTM 
Mayor’s Office     Barbara Hinkle   Present 
Board Member     Phil Loftis    Present 
Board Member     Mitchell Shaw    Present - GTM 
Director of Public Works   Ethan Crosten    Present 
Sanitary Superintendent   Cody Tenney   Present 
 
Guests: None 
 
                   City of Buckhannon Sanitary Board Meeting Agenda 

7:30 AM Thursday, May 15, 2025 
Council Chambers | 70 East Main Street 

 
1. Call to Order 

 
2. Moment of Silent Reflection 

 
3. Reciting of the Pledge of Allegiance 

 
4. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes 04/17/2025 

 
5. Public Comment – Motion to Open & Close Requested 

 
6. Recognition of Guests 

a.  
 

7. Financial Report – Director of Finance, Amberle Jenkins 
a. April 2025 
b. Draft Sanitary Board Budget FY 2025/2026 

 
8. Department Report –Sanitary Department Superintendent Cody Tenney 

a. Plant Operations & Test 
b. Maintenance Crew 
c. Line Crew #1 
d. Line Crew #2 
 

9. Stormwater Management Discussions 
a. Continued Taylor Street Storm Sewer Design Options 
b. Notice of RFP to Bid Purchase of Emergency Pump 

  
10. Old Business Discussions: 

a. None 
 

11. New Business Discussions: 
a. None 
 

12. Report of Events, Correspondence, and Information 
a. Notice Accepting Applications for Sanitary/Storm Dept Laborer/Data Entry 
 

13. Board Members’ Remarks and Announcements 
 

14. Declaration of Adjournment 
 
This agenda was certified by Mayor Robbie Skinner on May 08, 2025. *Those who participated in this meeting 
virtually used this link: https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/743314989, or by phone by calling (669) 224-3412, 
access code: 743-314-989. 
 



1. Call to Order: At 7:30 a.m., City Recorder Randy Sanders called the May 15, 2025, meeting of the 
Sanitary Board to order, as Mayor Skinner had joined the meeting by GTM. 
 
2. Moment of Silent Reflection – Recorder Sanders invited those in attendance to join in silent 
reflection.  
 
3. Reciting the Pledge of Allegiance – Recorder Sanders led those in attendance in the Pledge of 
Allegiance. 
 
4. Approval of Previous Meeting Minutes: 04/17/25—Recorder Sanders recognized that the 
minutes for 04/17/25 were available for consideration and asked for corrections or approval as 
presented. Mr. Loftis pointed out a typo in 8. b. It states …through are UV units... should read 
…through our UV units… 
 
Shaw/Skinner motioned to approve the previous meeting minutes of 04/17/25 with the 
correction as noted.  The motion carried. 
  
5. Public Comment—Motion to Open & Close Requested—Recorder Sanders noted that no one 
was present to address the Board, so no action was necessary. 
 
6. Recognition of Guests 
a.   None 
 
7. Financial Report – Director of Finance Amberle Jenkins  
a.   April 2025 – Mrs. Jenkins presented the April 2025 financial report. Discussions took place with 
a brief Q&A. 
   

 



 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 
 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 



 

 
 

 
 
Loftis/Shaw motioned to accept the financial reports as presented.  The motion carried.   
 
b.   Draft Sanitary Board Budget FY 2025/2026 - Mrs. Jenkins presented a Draft Sanitary Board 
Budget FY 2025/2026. A Q&A took place with input from Ethan Crosten.  No action was taken.  



 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 



 
8. Department Report – Cody Tenney provided the following reports: 
a. Plant Operations & Test - The plant has been operating well throughout this period with no 
exceedances. The plant evaluation with Potesta & Associates is still ongoing. Our annual laboratory 
audit at the beginning of May went well.  There is no E-DMR this month, the way this month falls. 
There will be 2 E-DMRs for next month’s meeting.  
 
b. Maintenance Crew – The crew has been working at our Island Ave Pump Station. We are 
waiting for materials to come in to redo most of this station.   When our Plant capacity pump failed 
last month, when we drained our Post Aerator, a 24” valve broke closed, preventing us from 
operating our post aerator. Parts for this valve are obsolete. We plan to remove the valve 
completely until a new valve arrives (lead time 32 weeks). 
 
c. Line Crew #1—Garret’s crew has been working on the CMH development when the weather 
allows. They have completed the lower run to the west and all taps in this section. They are 
beginning the lower run to the east. They have been dealing with about 2 feet of rock at the bottom 
of the ditch, which slows this project down somewhat.  
 
d. Line Crew #2—Scott’s crew has fixed two sinkholes we have found (one in front of 82 S Florida 
St and one near 20 E Victoria St). They repaired a section of service line at 9 Pinnell St and made a 
tap on Mudlick Road. They have also assisted the maintenance crew with some of the work we plan 
to do at the Island Ave Pump Station.  A Q&A took place. 
 
9. Stormwater Management Discussions 
a. Continued Taylor Street Storm Sewer Design Options – Ethan Crosten revisited the options to 
the previously presented design options.  City Engineer Jay Hollen will continue his research for 
grant monies for stormwater projects.   No action was taken. 
 
b. Notice of RFP to Bid Purchase of Emergency Pump—Recorder Sanders presented this item. 
During the discussion, Mr. Crosten noted that the rental emergency pump costs $5,000 per month, 
which differs from the previous meeting, where the minutes referenced the cost at $2,500 a month. 
 
Loftis/Shaw motioned to approve a bid request to be prepared and sent out to purchase an 
emergency portable pump.  The motion carried. 
 
10. Old Business Discussions: 
a. None 
 
11. New Business Discussions:  
a. None 
 
12. Report of Events, Correspondence, and Information – Recorder Sanders reviewed the 
following with the Board: 
 
a. Notice Accepting Applications for Sanitary/Storm Dept Laborer/Data Entry – Mr. Crosten 
noted that this position has been filled. 
 
13. Board Members’ Remarks and Announcements 
Mitchell Shaw: Mr. Shaw had nothing further. 
 
Phil Loftis: Mr. Loftis had nothing further. 
 
Mayor Skinner: Mayor Skinner had nothing further to add. 
 
No other comments were offered. 
 
14.  Declaration of Adjournment 
 
At 8:07 a.m., Loftis made a motion to adjourn. 
 
Mayor Robert N. Skinner III                                            _________________________________________________ 
 
City Recorder Randall H. Sanders                               ______________________________________________ 
 


